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CHAIR VICTORINO: . . .(gavel). . . Good morning. The Water Resources Committee meeting will
come to order . We have a quorum present this morning and I want to first of all thank all the
Members, 'cause many of you stayed very, very late last night finishing up the item up for Kula
Ridge. And I know many of you are very tired this morning so we'll get started, and again I am
appreciative you are all here to get the meeting started. It's 9:04 right now and I'd like to
recognize all Committee Members, first by recognizing the Voting Committee Members. Our
Vice-Chair and the Budget and Finance Chair, Joseph Pontanilla.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. Our Vice-Chair of the, of the Council and the Chair of the
Committee of the Whole, Mr. Michael Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good morning, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. The beautiful, young lady from Upcountry and our Land Use
Chair, Ms. Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You don't look bad yourself.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, no. Let's not go there.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . .(Laughter). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: Let's not go there.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: None the worse for wear.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You got it. Anyhow, our Council Chair and from Molokai, Mr. Danny Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. And of course our East Maui representative and our
Infrastructure Management Chair, Mr. Bill Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha and good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And I am the Chair, Mr. Michael Victorino. So thank you for all being here.
Excused this morning is Member Sol Kaho' ohalahala. And we have some Non-Voting Members
that are not here this morning, but if they do arrive I will recognize them. From the
Administration, I'd like to recognize first of all Jeffrey K. Eng, the Director of the Water Supply
Department.
MR. ENG: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. From Corporation Counsel, Mr. Edward Kushi.
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MR. KUSHI: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. And our consultant from the, to the Department of Water
Supply, Mr. Carl Freedman, from Haiku Design and Analysis. Carl's, Carl is back there. Okay.
Of course every Committee has great Staff and that's what makes the Committee run, our
Legislative Analyst, Ms. Kim Willenbrink.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. And our Committee Secretary, Ms. Tammy Frias.
MS. FRIAS: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. We have a special guest in the audience who will be giving some
public testimony, Mr. Hans Michel. I'd like to recognize Hans. Thank you for being here. Of
course, Glenn, you'll be recognized a little bit later, too. Let me start by saying we have two
items today. One is the Access through the Hans Michel Property for the Maintenance and
Operation of the Kahana Valley Stream, the intake system for which the Department of Water
Supply uses, yeah? And the second item will be again our continuous progress on our WR-4,
water, Water Use and Development Plan, for which tomorrow I'll be heading up to the island of
Kauai, and we have the Hawaii Water Works Association. And many of the counties are going to
be getting together to share their manao as far as their Water Use and Development Plans and
where they are with all of that. I see some esteemed guests out there, Mr. Jeffrey Pearson, from,
from Kaanapali, so thank you, Jeffrey, for being here. Okay. Today I only have two testifiers,
oh, and I'd like to recognize the attendance of Member Sol Kaho' ohalahala. Good morning, Sol.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO' OHALAHALA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So all our Committee Members are here, all our Voting Committee Members are
here. What I'd like to do, I have two testifiers and I'm going to...if it's okay with you, Hans, I'm
going to let Glenn go first and let Glenn give his. And then that way for you, because you have
more information to share with us and probably have more questions, we'll let you go, and then
we can spend more time with you if that's okay with you, Mr. Michels?
. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. .

MR. MICHEL: Yeah. . . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. So I'd like to call up Glenn, Glenn Au. Glenn, thank you for being here,
sir.
MR. AU: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. My name is Glenn Au. I'm here on the behalf of...I guess it's a
company called Native Hawaiian...I haven't decided what to call it yet. It's a nonprofit agency.
I'm doing a grant for the MEO to get monies from the Federal government to help with the
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community and to help with the people of Hawaiian ancestry, but that doesn't limit themselves
just to Hawaiians, which gonna help all the kupuna and all the aged people and all the young
keikis and babies. But my concern here is the Committee is in receipt of County Communication
06-160 and all this business about maintenance and operation, Kanaha Valley Stream access, the
Hans Michel property for that matter. My concern is all the properties that were kuleana lands
are subject to review when the next Akaka Bill is passed. We're in abeyance right now. There's
a future for us Native Hawaiians and the new citizens of Hawaiian ancestry and so forth. But my
problem is you have to be aware of what you're doing, because it's gonna take place in the next
couple years. It's, it'll probably take 20 years to really rectify the so-called land tenure and title.
And there's a cloud on all kuleana lands today. Wailuku Sugar is experiencing it because they're
no longer in business. And if it's...Mr. Michels [sic] has kuleana lands, he has to prove the, he
has the true title, but it has to come out of the Land Court as part of the Kingdom back in 1838 or
1850, when the Royal Land Patent that was passed out. Royal Land Patents were done in 1838.
We're fmding out there has been fraud committed by the big plantation owners, and they were in
cahoots with the Kahikinui or, excuse me, the konohikis of our ancestral chieftains and all that
business. But I'd rather you know that it's coming and it's gonna happen and when and where
and why. Like you said, you'd probably be gone in 20 years, but our ancestors will be here, my
children will be here. But the problem now exists making you aware of who did what to whom.
It's not your fault that you were a victim.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman.
MR. AU: We have land tenure going back 200 years.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Au...
MR. AU: But anyway, I'll end it here.
CHAIR VICTORINO: ...okay, if you can address us, too, please.
MR. AU: I'll end it here now and I'll, I'll be speaking more often in the next future of the next year, I
guess.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. AU: Thank you. Thank you, Victor...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Au.
MR. AU: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. Any questions for the testifier? Thank you, Mr. Au.
MR. AU: Thank you.
-4-
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Next testifier is Mr. Hans Michels [sic], and he will be testifying on
Item WR-27.
MR. MICHEL: Good morning, Council Member and Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning.
MR. MICHEL: Where do we want to begin? The list is so long.
CHAIR VICTORINO: . . .(Chuckles). . .
MR. MICHEL: I have here a letter from 19... excuse me, from '89, Mr. Vincent Bagoyo. He was the
Water Board Director. At that time, we had a problem with the waterfall dumping over the trail,
eroding the trail, and create damage down below. Bagoyo didn't last, last long enough to do his
job. After Bagoyo, we had Rae Shikuma. You might hear her name before, I hope. And I
believe you have that note in the binder -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. MICHEL: --someplace, yeah. That is from '91. And then we have Mr. Craddick for 10 year and
he always sent me a letter once in awhile. He told me he's going to be working on the things
which I have all the letters kept for me over here. And then we had Tengan which was a Deputy,
and then we had Mr. Eng, which is the Director at this time. And I'd like to ask Mr. Eng who is
in charge to take care the screen box? Who has to check when the water comes in and divert the
water where it's go? Whose, whose responsibility is it? Is it the Water Department or was it
Pioneer Mill or was it Lahainaluna High School? Could you please answer that question.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, what we'll do, Mr. Michels [sic] -MR. ENG: . . .(Inaudible). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: we'll take on all these questions and -MR. MICHEL: Oh.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --and we'll address that at the end.
MR. MICHEL: Oh, oh.
CHAIR VICTORINO: We'll let you finish up -MR. MICHEL: Oh.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: --what you want to bring. Okay, please.
MR. MICHEL: Okay, sure. Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: If that's okay.
MR. MICHEL: So I understand.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you.
MR. MICHEL: After that, the Water Department made some other modification. They dumped the
water down the, down over the hill and create another bigger problem. In '94, the treatment
plant got completed and that's where the water will be dumped which we agreed because we
could maintain easier than the other cliff side. When I went ask who will now repair the trail,
they said the construction prices are too high and they don't have any contractor reached or
interest so they get that fixed at this time. That was seven, eight, and nine in, in the letters. Now
construction doesn't have any jobs and everybody looking for job. But somehow Water
Department Deputy Eric left the Water Department and he never did want to address that
problem with me or Mike Victorino, which I keep a couple times meeting with him. And he
always had the excuse he couldn't make it. So he's gone, he vanished from the Water
Department. But I wonder who is in charge now when we'll try to fix it, because I'm still
waiting for it. There is also a report from Bodell Construction Co. who had the blueprint made
out by Herb Chang. The company told him, they don't have enough time because of time limit
So everything went on the blink But I have the picture and I can see what the new water does to
the, to the, to the hillside. And according to the Soil Conservation people, they told me at one
point, Water Department even had the permit to dump the water over there. That's just for the
record. Now there are a few more other items, all five. We made amendments to a well site and
I had to pay attorney fee, over $3,000. I never did got, get reimbursed. I mean I have the exact
figure over here if you wanted to see it.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Is this...okay, yeah, the $3,697.75?
MR. MICHEL: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. We have that.
MR. MICHEL: The part is this, it, the land which the Water Department want to use for their well site
or wanted to take for their well site has a broken title.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Past four minutes.
MR. MICHEL: Then we find out from Eric, he done the title search almost after 21/2 years they got that
completed.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. MICHEL: So my attorney is looking into that broken title item at that, at this present time.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Okay, Mr. Michels [sic]. Thank you for that update. Questions
specifically for Mr. Michels [sic]? And I will recognize Ms. Johnson for her attendance. Before
I recognize any, a Non-Voting Member, I'd like to recognize any Voting Member if they have
any questions. Seeing none, Ms. Johnson, you can go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you very much and thank you, Mr. Chair. Hans, with regard
to...you know, I'm just going through and reviewing the materials in the file, I, I guess my
original letter that transmitted everything was in '06, but this issue has actually been pending for
far longer than that. Is that correct?
MR. MICHEL: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And I...about how many years is it now?
MR. MICHEL: The problem got started with the faulty installation the Water Department...excuse me,
it was not the Water Department, it was the water, the water resource people from Honolulu who
drilled the wells in the valley in '75.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: In 1975. Okay.
MR. MICHEL: And, and that's...Water Department went, when then accept the entire installation from
the water resource people in Honolulu and they also accepted--what do you call that?--no
ownership on the well side. They have accepted all the pilikia they had on the hill.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. And...
MR. MICHEL: That...
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So that goes back like to 1975 approximately.
MR. MICHEL: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: How long have you actually been taking care of the County's intake?
MR. MICHEL: From '72.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: From 1972.
MR. MICHEL: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And what do you compensated for that?
MR. MICHEL: Well, on the beginning, it was $30.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: A month?
MR. MICHEL: A month, $10 from Pioneer Mill, $10 from the County, and $10 from Lahainaluna High
School.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And what are you compensated now?
MR. MICHEL: Hundred twenty.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And is it still from those three entities?
MR. MICHEL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. MICHEL: Everybody pays 40 bucks.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. MICHEL: I know they told me I supposed to ask for a raise.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: . . .(Chuckles). . .
MR. MICHEL: Well, if they don't, can see I would deserve something, well, my golly, then let 'em
keep the money, you know, because right now we don't even have water, you know?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: . . .(Inaudible). . .
MR. MICHEL: They punish themselves. I always said let 'em go, they hang themselves. It's as simple
as that because they cannot see the difference. What I done, what I helped them, yet last week I
went up twice because we had . .(inaudible). . in the mountain. I always make sure the
treatment plant has water. Since I'm retired well, okay, it takes me hour and a half, I go and
come back, because the intake supposed to be changed. They had. ..Larry Winters [sic] made a
blueprint. Huh, nothing ever came out of that, you know. I don't know. He got his paycheck so
he no need rush. But...
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and just so that the public understands, the intake that you care
for, what you do is you remove the rocks, you take debris away, you know, as best you can. And
that is the main water supply to West Maui, is that correct?
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MR. MICHEL: For Lahaina.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: For Lahaina.
MR. MICHEL: For Lahaina, yeah. It is for the Lahaina Treatment Plant. But the problem is they spend
about $14 million for the treatment plant and they don't spend a nickel for the source, where the
water is gathered to get to the treatment plant.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. So when the intake basically is jammed or whatever, then
basically the water for all of Lahaina is...
MR. MICHEL: Part of Lahaina...I mean, I don't know. You have to ask Mr. Eng where, how far they
go into Lahaina. I know it's down the road of Kelawea Mauka, Lahainaluna High School, down
to the intersection, and from there it goes to Puamana. But sometimes they huh the water going
towards Kaanapali way when they have a problem outside Mahinahina.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. MICHEL: So it . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I... 'cause I'm...what I'm trying to do is just establish what your role
has been in terms of protecting the water resources for Lahaina and the importance of not only
the intake but the importance to access and, you know, make sure that Lahaina does have a
proper water supply. So I, I just want to thank you for all your patience -MR. MICHEL: I appreciate that.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --and...
MR. MICHEL: Mr. Eng told me thank you, too, so no problem. He's...
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. And you'll be available as a resource if we have any questions
or the Members -MR. MICHEL: Yes, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --have questions later on?
MR. MICHEL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you very much, Hans.
MR. MICHEL: You're welcome, welcome.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
MR. MICHEL: Excuse me. I just have a letter which I would like to give to you guys if...can you
imagine, this comes from Florida, from a plantation manager at Pioneer Mill. What a surprise.
. . .(inaudible). . . Let, let them have something on their file, because Water Department no can
run away for all the blunder they made. And they have to pay for it. I mean they have to go and
repair it. People always tell me sue the Water Department. I don't feel that way, 'cause the
ratepayer has to pay for that. But I have all the evidence. They can't run away. It's there.
It's...I mean actually maybe I have to change my mind and get some free money from these guys
if they no do something, something soon. Because, like I say, I've been with you two years ago,
yeah? Eric start to move slowly, little by little, and in the end, if he get out, more better run away
than finish his job. And so that's where we're at, where we stay back over here again. Thank
you for your time.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Michels [sic] and we appreciate your update. Okay. Is there
anyone else who would like to testify?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: I'll give that opportunity to anybody at this point?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I'm sorry. I, I had a question for -CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --Mr. Michel.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, I'm sorry. I'm sorry. Mr. Michels [sic], Mr. Medeiros has a question for
you.
MR. MICHEL: Oh, sorry.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. I'm sorry. I didn't see him either.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Good morning. Thank you for being here, for your testimony.
Looking through the binder, the documents start from 2006, and progress to 2010, this year.
There's one document which was a letter September 11, 2006. It's from the Director of the
Department of Water Supply, Mr. George Tengan. It went through Mayor Arakawa, and it was a
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transmittal to Chair Michelle Anderson of the Water Resources Committee. What I'm interested
in asking you is on Page 3 of that letter, No. 7 is, are easements. The property that belongs to
you, that the Water Department traverses, goes over it to get to all the different things up there,
the easements, according to that letter, they still hadn't resolved the land title issues. And it
says...I don't know what this is about, but the resolution and processing of a subdivision. But
my question is the land title issues. So you, you have the clear title for those properties?
MR. MICHEL: I have the title, but it's a broken title.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. MICHEL: Now my attorney will try to get this thing in order, because Eric made the title search
after 21/2 - 3 year was waiting, yeah. So that's how we find out there was one part a broken title.
Now I took, I took 'em to the attorney, the guy that can move this thing ahead. So I'm still
waiting.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And the parts of your property that the Department of Water
Supply traverses over to get to their infrastructure and everything that up there, does the County
through the Department of Water Supply have easements that go through your property?
MR. MICHEL: Not the County, Water Department only.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Only the Department...
MR. MICHEL: Of Water Supply.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: They, they have easements -MR. MICHEL: They have...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --through your property?
MR. MICHEL: They have an easement and it's written in the, in the amendments from '05.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. MICHEL: And that's why they supposed to pay the three thousand, so much dollars. I mean I
have the figures someplace.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. It's just that, I guess, there's two agreements with you -MR. MICHEL: Two, two -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --from the Water Supply?
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MR. MICHEL: --two amendments.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Two amendments.
MR. MICHEL: Yeah, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. MICHEL: One, one was sent directly to the, to the Water Department for that easement, so nobody
ever can take it away from them.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. MICHEL: Water Department, County of Maui, not County of Maui as a whole, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, yeah.
MR. MICHEL: It's not gonna be a public road.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Okay. I, I think that satisfied my question for now. And I'll
be asking the Department other questions on that. Thank you, Mr. Michels [sic], for being here.
MR. MICHEL: Okay. Welcome.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman? I get one question.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Hang on a second. Mr. Michels [sic], wait, wait, wait, wait. We got more
questions, but I have, you know, this letter that you handed us from...I cannot read the guy's
name at the bottom.
MR. MICHEL: Garvie Hall.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh just...what, what was that?
MR. MICHEL: Garvie Hall.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, Garvie Hall. Okay. I . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. MICHEL: He was a plantation manager...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
MR. MICHEL: I think it's even, even mentioned in that letter over there.
- 12 -
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. It does. It did. It did. But what I was interested in reading was the
second paragraph where he says he remembers water overflow problems that we had in Kahana
when I was the Plantation Manager, and Maui County built a water control structure with a faulty
design.
MR. MICHEL: Correct.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. MICHEL: It's...
CHAIR VICTORINO: And that's what you're emphasizing to us that this faulty design has caused the
erosion to the trail.
MR. MICHEL: Correct.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. I just wanted to make sure that was -MR. MICHEL: Oh, no -CHAIR VICTORINO: --the letter...
MR. MICHEL: --that...and how lucky I got a letter like that. Can you imagine, he went ask me how
we're doing, yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, yeah. Since April, I guess, that's -MR. MICHEL: You know what I mean?
CHAIR VICTORINO: . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. MICHEL: God is always on my side. That's why I say, you guys no can run away.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . . (Laughter).. .
MR. MICHEL: I don't care who gonna -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. MICHEL: --be the Council -CHAIR VICTORINO: We're not trying --
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MR. MICHEL: --or the chief, you know, whatever.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Promise, we're not trying to run away. Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. Good morning, Mr. Michels [sic]. The question
that I have is that, you know, it seems to me that since 1972, you've been having all these
problems with the Water Department. Have you ever sat down with the Water Department in a
setting where all of the issues that you have were discussed and, you know, if the County came
up with some kind recommendation to provide solutions to your concerns?
MR. MICHEL: Yeah. We had an attorney who made out the contract in 1994. That's the time we
finally could sit down with the Water Department, and they was figure how they're gonna fix
their problem. Besides all that, '92 we had a landslide which destroyed the entire Kanaha intake.
Well, that was the beginning from the trouble. Because I always say
that. . .(inaudible). . . Department came up there with equipment, run over the places, could care
less more, whatever they done. Yeah?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Oh, okay.
MR. MICHEL: And then we had the guys from the...
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Mr. Michels [sic], I, Mr. Michels [sic], sorry to interrupt you, but I, I
think, you know, one of the things that I look for in regards to recommendation solutions is that
for the Department and maybe, you know, it's way before Mr. Eng's time, so, you know, how
many of those issues were resolved, you know, and if those issues that were resolved were
documented so that, you know, only the current ones that we should be looking at. But it seems
like, you know, just hearing you talk, that, you know, most of the issues still remains, you know,
as far, far back probably 1972. So, I don't know, and I'll be asking the Director in regards to,
you know, your meetings with the Department and, and, you know, whatever issues that you
have, you know, if there were solutions or recommendation or, or, you know, if they completed
certain things then, you know, at least we can move forward on trying to resolve your issues. So
thank you for your testimony.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you and -MR. MICHEL: Thank you. Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --Hans, you know, three years ago, you and I walked through the back and went
through the whole area -MR. MICHEL: Yeah, you -CHAIR VICTORINO: --and I haven't --
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MR. MICHEL: --walked...
CHAIR VICTORINO: --yeah, I haven't gone since. And in, in the very near future, I get some time,
I'm gonna give you a call and go back there, 'cause—let me say it--you can talk but you gotta go
back and walk that area to really understand the, the whole dynamics of this intake system. And
it, it is a very unique system in our, in our water systems. And so I think it's very important that
a follow-up is done. If you turn...on April 6, 2010, was the last written response to
Mr. Hans Michels [sic] from the...well, but this was from the Department to myself, all of the
questions that Mr. Michels [sic] and some of the follow-up that hasn't, has and has not been
completed. So there is something in the binder itself, okay. And if you know, you can follow a
trail of continuous follow-up by myself and Ms. Anderson and before that, Ms. Johnson. I mean
it's been years we've been working on this. It's not something that's ever gone to the wayside.
But it's not been easy because again, like you said, we keep changing departments and
department people. And then the trail gets lost there and then you gotta restart the, the engine
again. And so it's been a challenge, but we're, we're not letting you slide, slide to the wayside,
Mr. Michels [sic].
MR. MICHEL: In other words, I don't let you off the hook.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You got it, baby.
MR. MICHEL: And if you don't, I take you to court. And then -CHAIR VICTORINO: That's the next place.
MR. MICHEL: --I take your guy...I take your pants.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You take my pants. Okay. Thank you, Hans.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . . (Laughter).. .
CHAIR VICTORINO: Wait, wait, Hans.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Wait, wait.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Wait, wait. Ms. Baisa had a question for you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chair, and thank you, Hans, for being here.
The thing that stands out for me in this letter from Mr. Hall -MR. MICHEL: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --is...going back to that same paragraph that Chair Victorino mentioned,
the part that worries me the most is the last sentence that says there was certainly a lot of
precious water wasted into the valley.
MR. MICHEL: Yes. Because -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Is that still happening?
MR. MICHEL: No. Since -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: . . .(Inaudible). . .
MR. MICHEL: --well, I wouldn't say no. We don't have any water. We don't any rain.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Ah.
MR. MICHEL: If you have excess water, yes, they'll dump it.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. So at the present -MR. MICHEL: They call -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --present time dry so no water.
MR. MICHEL: Yeah. Now no water, so they barely have enough water to, for the needs they have,
yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: But if it rain heavy -MR. MICHEL: Heavy and if the water is abundant, then you will dump water. But it didn't happen the
last eight, nine months. In between, yeah, for the half a day or so forth, yeah. Other than that,
they take all the water. There's nothing they short on water, in other words. The treatment
plant can handle more water than they process right now.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Thank you.
MR. MICHEL: Okay. But my problem is still there because the trail never got fixed.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I see.
MR. MICHEL: And that's something you have to fix with cement. And they said about hire a
contractor, but they costing too much at that time. So now we see the contractor looking for job,
yeah. But then you have...I don't know how you guys do it, you know. If I had to do it, hire
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somebody, I get somebody in three, four days. You guys gonna have paperwork and planning for
a year. And meanwhile, one or two guys could drop off again, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We understand. This is not an easy system, Hans.
MR. MICHEL: I know.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much.
MR. MICHEL: That's why the country, County is broke, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
MR. MICHEL: Yeah. Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Chair, yes. I have a follow-up, please.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Michels [sic], I just wanted to find out. In 1992, that slide you
referred to, I remember, you know, it slid down Kanaha Valley from one side through the bottom
of the Valley, up the other side. And with...you know, I was in charge of Public Works at that
time, and we sent our equipment up to assist you and the Water Department, but the damages
was so great up there that...I just was trying to find out. I, I hear you just mentioned that the trail
hasn't been fixed yet. But has the other damages from that ninety... '92 slide been resolved and
mitigated?
MR. MICHEL: Well, Water Depart..., the biggest load when they had to clean the intake...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. MICHEL: ...they had to bring heavy equipment. They done the best they could. The problem
with this, this is ongoing thing because heavy rain had brought rocks and boulders down. But
the way I look at 'em, it's fairly getting better. We only have the. . .(inaudible). . . cleaning
maybe once a year. But this year, thank God, we no more rain, no more trouble, you know,
there's nothing there, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.
MR. MICHEL: But as further down, you know, the flood channel down below -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
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MR. MICHEL: --how much money the Mayor had to spend for get that all cleaned out. I think it was
almost a half a million dollars, yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. MICHEL: Yeah? That was all seeping through my place, you know, all that mud, the trees.
Everybody wants to keep trees. Me, I'd rather have no trees, so the water can go, because the
mud and the water come with the trees. You take everything on each side, yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, right. Yeah. That's why that you referred to, you know, the,
all that debris came down to the debris basin and filled it up. And we hauled out, I think, like
55,000 cubic yards of material we had to take out of that basin. But thank you for the update,
Hans.
MR. MICHEL: But on the other hand--thank you--the Army Corps of Engineers had that job finished.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. MICHEL: Without that, Lahaina would have been busted in half. You know what I mean? Don't
forget that.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.
MR. MICHEL: That was our lucky day.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. Thank you, Mr. Michels [sic].
MR. MICHEL: Welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Hans. Okay. Any other testifiers? I will give one more opportunity.
Seeing no-one coming to the podium, with no objections, I will close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .

ITEM NO. 27: ACCESS THROUGH THE HANS MICHEL PROPERTY FOR
MAINTENANCE AND OPERATION OF KANAHA VALLEY STREAM
(C.C. No. 06-160)

WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

October 12, 2010

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Let us start and we will open the floor up to some questions to the
Department, to Mr. Eng, and you have, again, the last update given to myself and the Committee
was dated April 6, 2010. And so that was the last update, so this is why I decided to put it on the
agenda so that we can review it and review some of the questions Mr. Michels [sic] brought up
and some of the agreements and what has been completed and what has not been completed,
yeah? So at this time, I will open the floor up for questions to the Department. I would give the
area representative, Ms. Johnson, a first opportunity. Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thanks very much. Jeff, I know you didn't...you inherited this
problem and it's been difficult. What are the principal issues still remaining? I've got your
letter, but, you know, some of the stuff is done. I just prefer to the, focus on the stuff that isn't
done. And what are the...just give us the quick and dirty summary and then also if there's issues
that are unresolved, what is the plan of attack? 'Cause obviously, you know, I was hoping back
in '06, that this would be resolved. But, you know, some of the stuff is having to do with the
State, and some of it is also having to do with the, you know, fact that there's not clear title.
MR. ENG: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So if you could just give us that quick summary I think it might help.
MR. ENG: Certainly.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Eng, go ahead.
MR. ENG: Mr. Chairman, Member Johnson, if you do review the correspondence dated April 6, 2010,
to Mr. Victorino, it gives the latest, current status of the various conditions related to the
agreements that Mr. Michel has referred to. And upon your review of that letter, you will see that
just about all of those conditions have been completed. Mr. Michel has pointed out a couple of
things today. One is the overflow, the intermittent overflow and that is a design problem since
probably 1994 and the treatment plant. And we do need to look at that. In fact, now that he has
brought that up, I'll try to take a look personally at the...because there were some plans that were
developed back then, and see if they are still, still applicable. Again it is just intermittent
overflow and, and that, that really stems from some of the overflows from a, a Lahainaluna,
Department of Education tank, one of our finished water tanks, and some return water from the
plant, you know. So I will personally look into that and see if we can proceed with mitigating
that. The only other thing that I'm aware of...because if you go, look through that letter, pretty
much everything is completed. Mr. Michel did mention some attorney fees. So if he will submit
a letter requesting reimbursement, and I'll see if that reimbursement is applicable to the
agreements. If it indeed is so then, then we will certainly reimburse him. So I haven't seen any
request for reimbursement yet. So that's about all that I'm aware of.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, so and, and some of the other things I notice are sort of in
Mr. Michel's court?
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MR. ENG: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I think, Mr. Chair, what might be helpful, too, to kind of resolve the
issue is rather than...you know, if, if there is a meeting, you know, where the Department could
sit down maybe with Mr. Michel and just go through some of the things and then an assignment
of responsibility, like who's gotta do what. Because I think that many times, the assumption was,
I think, when Mr. Michels [sic] first submitted some of these charges way back in '06, that was
prior to your, you know, coming onboard, I think there were some monies that were paid out.
But that was not really associated with some of these other attorney's fees. So I think that would
be helpful if you can just come to an agreement, and then list perhaps the unresolved issues. If
there are things that are Mr. Michel's responsibility, then delineate very clearly, okay, your
Department is waiting for X, Y, Z, when you get this, this will be what happens. 'Cause I think
it's the title issue, if there's compensation too for whatever he has to pay to resolve that issue, if
you could do that. I think that would help to at least bring this closer to closure. Because some
of the stuff, I know takes awhile, but then also it may be that I was unclear, Mr. Michel is unclear
about well, okay, what does he have to do? Submit a bill. So that, Mr. Eng, I think, with the,
you know, help of the Chair, to kind of maybe even if the Chair were to sit down and kinda go
through bullet point by bullet point and then draft maybe one letter to the Members of the
Committee and just kind of update everything. I think that would be really helpful, because
when I look at all this stuff over the years, I'm not even sure anymore what's resolved, what's
unresolved, if there have been new things that have surfaced. So I certainly would feel better
inasmuch this is really a critical issue with regards to water for West Maui, and God forbid
something would happen to Mr. Michel, you know, if the, the job that's he's performing and
taking care of that intake. I, I think that $120 for basically ensuring that West Maui, at least in
the areas that were described, has water is -MR. ENG: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --really a pretty good deal on the part of the County as well as the
State goes, so.
MR. ENG: We certainly appreciate it, what he does for us.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah and...
MR. ENG: And I will look into this, but those are the only two open items that I'm aware of -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. ENG: --is, is that overflow, intermittent overflow issue and if there is a reimbursement that we're
required to...
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: The billing and, and then the title, title issue so that the subdivision
can be divided out.
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MR. ENG: Well, the title issue is something that he is working on -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Right, right.
MR. ENG: --as he mentioned, with his attorney, so.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: He's dealing with that, but I think also just for our, from our
perspective who's doing what, whose responsibility? Because if there are things that are
unresolved and the ball is in Mr. Michel's court, then I think that's important for the Committee
to know as well.
MR. ENG: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: But thank you very much.
MR. ENG: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And I think this, this Chair has attempted on several occasions, as
Mr. Michels [sic] has mentioned, to get together with the Department and Mr. Michels [sic] to do
exactly that. And unfortunately, the person that was assigned to do that never was available.
And so it never got done. And I can only do so much. I am not empowered to demand anything
from anybody; however, Mr. Michels [sic] and I have, on several occasions, at least three or four
times, tried to get a meeting. So again, I hope, Mr. Eng, that whoever you assign, if you're
gonna do it personally, that we can do it in the, in the very near future and sit down and, and try
to get all this, you know, cloud, clouds sifted out and get whatever needs to be done by whom
and kinda put some timetables on that so that we can finally rectify and after 15-year track, get it
taken care of and put away. And probably been longer than that. Yes, Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you, Chair. Just a quick question for the Director.
Mr. Michel, in his testimony, mentioned about, I guess, being in, who will be responsible for the
screen box, water diversion, and about the trail. Any additional comments on, on or responses to
Mr. Michel's questions and testimony?
MR. ENG: You know, it's been awhile...well, I have to admit, you know, this agenda item kinda took
me by surprise, you know. I was on vacation for a few days and so, you know, so I, I prepared as
much as I could last night, reviewing the documents. And I, I didn't get to talk to my staff as far
as what is transpiring regarding the screen box. I know that there is a repair that needs to be
made. It's involving the Department of Education, our people, and so I'll give you an update on
that. But it is something that is being addressed.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Good, and thank you for mentioning...
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MR. ENG: The trail is related to the overflow issue.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Oh, okay. And thank you for mentioning the Department of
Education, State responsibility, so they're gonna...I presume they should share in a portion of -MR. ENG: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --this responsibility. And thank you. I look forward to that update.
Thank you, Mr. Director.
MR. ENG: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You're welcome. Any other questions? Yes, Mr. Pontanilla, then Mr. Medeiros.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Just want to say thank you for, to Member Johnson for, you
know, her comments in regards to trying to have Mr. Michels [sic] and the Department come
closer. My, just a question for the Department, whenever we complete a task, do we notify
Mr. Michels [sic]?
MR. ENG: Member Pontanilla, I think he knows when we complete a task. He's usually standing over
our shoulder. . . .(chuckle). . .
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, okay, thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Alright. Thank you. Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Director Eng, so the, the correspondence
of April 6, 2010, that you referenced. My question is just to you about the easements. That's all
settled and secured?
MR. ENG: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And according to this document, the, the easements are held
by the State of Hawaii?
MR. ENG: I think they originally were with the State and then they have been assigned to us.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Assigned to the County of Maui -MR. ENG: I believe that Mr. --
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --through your Department?
MR. ENG: --Michel's indicated the Department of Water Supply.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, okay. Alright. Thank you, Director. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Seeing no other questions, I will defer this matter and try to come
up with a report and work with both Mr. Michels [sic] and Mr. Eng, since he personally will be
involved in this, over the next 30 days and get something back into the, to all of you as far as are
we, you know, specific bullet points, who's doing what, and time, and maybe some specific
timeframes if that is possible. But I want to thank Mr. Michels [sic] for coming in. As I
promised, one, once a year, I call you up, I make you come. Okay? Thank you, Hans.
MR. MICHEL (from the audience): I have...excuse me, I have one more question while you guys are
here if you'll let me.
CHAIR VICTORINO: This is actually out of ordinary. I don't allow this, but since you came all the
way from Lahaina and if it's just one question, and if we cannot answer we will find the answer
for you, so just one question. Okay, Mr. Michels [sic]? And if that's okay with the Committee.
I'm sorry. I didn't ask you guys first.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No objections. Sorry, yeah. Go ahead, Mr. Michels [sic].
MR. MICHEL: Here's a picture from a benchmark. Mr. Eng is aware of it, because I left them with,
with Eric and I left them then with Mr. Eng.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. MICHEL: That benchmark got pushed out by heavy equipment when the Department cleans
intake. And Eric knew about it. He was the surveyor man, he never wanted to put them back.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. MICHEL: Used to be hard-nosed with me, but it's not fair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. MICHEL: That has to be put back.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Would you leave that, so we can make copies of that, Mr. Michels [sic]?
MR. MICHEL: Sure.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: And then when we get together, that will be another one of the points that we
will discuss, yeah?
MR. MICHEL: . . .(Inaudible). . . This is not in the contract, because -CHAIR VICTORINO: That's...
MR. MICHEL: --this is new.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. Okay. That's fine.
MR. MICHEL: . . .(Inaudible). . . And on top of that, heavy equipment came up, gorged the intake
25 times. I've kept the tracks -CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. MICHEL: --the dates, the time, and all that. And every time, they destroyed a little bit something.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. MICHEL: That's the problem we have, yeah?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. MICHEL: I give this to -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, please.
MR. MICHEL: --Kim, please.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And, Kim, if you'd make copies and then I'll include that with the report, yeah.
Okay. Thank you, Mr. Michels [sic], very much. I appreciate it. Okay. So we'll get that done
and let's move on to our next item is our Water Use and Development Plan. Oh, is there no
problem? And we can defer this matter.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.

ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No objections, sorry. Okay. We need a five-minute recess so that we can set up
the screen and get some other things. So this meeting will stay in recess `til ten, 9:55.
. . .(gavel). . .
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RECESS: 9:49 a.m.
RECONVENE: 9:56 a.m.

CHAIR VICTORINO: . . . (gavel). . . The Water Resources Committee meeting of October 12, 2010
will reconvene.
ITEM NO. 4: WATER USE AND DEVELOPMENT PLAN UPDATE (C.C. Nos. 10-119 and 10-120)

CHAIR VICTORINO: We are now going to be discussing Item WR-4, the Water Use and Development
Plan. The Committee is in receipt of County Communication 10-119, from the Chair of the
Board of Water Supply, transmitting a report entitled Maui County's Water Use and
Development Plan, Central District, Final Candidate Strategies Report, Report Review Draft,
June 17, 2009, prepared by Mr. Carl Freedman, Haiku Design and Analysis. Number 2, County
Communication 10-120, from the Chair of the Board of Water Supply, transmitting the Board of
Water Supply's recommendation on this Plan, and the related documents. What, what we have
today is, Carl, you're going to be updating us, and I was under the impression that you don't
have some of the information or the updates you weren't able to put together at this point, yeah,
or the recommendation, I think was, was the challenge. Right, Mr. Freedman?
MR. FREEDMAN: No. I think we're ready to go.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ready to go? Okay. Well, let's go. Mr. Freedman, if you would begin and on
the Water Use and Development Plan Update for the Central Maui system.
Note: Computer-generated presentation.

MR. FREEDMAN: Alright. Well, good morning, everyone. I think this is about--maybe I've lost
count--maybe about the fifth meeting we've had reviewing this. So I realize I may be trying
everyone's patience, but we're getting to what I think is the exciting part which is the
recommendations section. I wanted to review a little bit through the Table of Contents so just
where we are in the Plan in terms of going through it. Then I want to review very briefly just
kind of the punch lines from the last presentation and pick up with the very last section. And
then we can get on to the recommendation section. So looking here at the Table of Contents, we
reviewed the Introduction, Background and Context of the Plan, describing the Analytical
Process and the public review process that the Plan went through with the Water Advisory
Committee. We talked about the Independent Components that are Considered in All of the
Strategies. So there's a whole list of measures here that are considered independently of each of
the big decisions, both some measures for the Department systems and the Countywide
measures. And then we looked at the Final Candidate Strategies, and these are the big decisions
where you'd wanna do one or the other or maybe a combination of two, but you're making some
decisions between them. And that's what characterizes these final candidate strategies. Those
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are things that we need to decide between. And of course those include the Northward Basal
Groundwater Strategy, going north from the existing system on the West Maui Mountains there
to up past Makamakaole Gulch and past Kahakuloa Valley; Eastward Basal Groundwater
Strategies which would go eastward out to the Paia-Haiku-Honopou-Waikamoi Aquifers; Na Wai
Eha Surface Water Treatment Strategies which would take surface water from the Na Wai Eha
Streams, right up the hill from here, and expand water treatment plant capacity to develop
potable water for the system; Desalination of Brackish Groundwater; and finally extension,
Extensive Conservation and Wastewater Recycling. At the last meeting, we went through the
Comparison of the Final Strategies and these were the, looking at the analyses that were done, to
look at all of these in comparison with one another. And there were two aspects of that that I
want to review today. What's coming up when we're done...I guess where we left off was right
here. There's one last section of that which is Uncertainty and Contingency Planning which
we'll go through today. And then we can get to the Recommended Central District Plan, so,
which is the summary. This is really the, the more, the most critical wording in what we're going
over. Everything else so far has been reporting to you what analysis was done, discussing pros
and cons, comparing things to one another. But all the language in here that has to do with the
actual Plan, what the, the actionable items that the Council would be doing, that kind of language
is put in this recommendation section. So two things we left off in this section: one was that I
think...I presented some matrices like this. And if you remember, I think I was speaking in color
and all the exhibits were in black and white. And so what we've done since then, I think all of
you should have in your binders color versions of these now. I still could not figure out any way
to get this to actually look proper in color up there on the screen, perhaps because of the color of
the wall there behind it.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Excuse me, Carl.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Does everyone, is everyone...to find it, it will be right behind the
correspondence dated September 21, 2010, to myself from Edward Kushi, after that packet there.
The color matrix is there. I want to make sure everybody has it, Carl. One moment, please.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: What was the date?
CHAIR VICTORINO: September 20...I'm sorry -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We got it.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --sorry, September, September 20 th .
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, I'm sorry, 21 st, 21st.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And then there's a packet from Edward Kushi -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: . . .(Inaudible). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: --to myself and then if you flip it over, it should be right behind that. Did we,
did we find it, everyone?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
MR. FREEDMAN: There was a...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We found it, but now we need light so we can see the colors. We can't -CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, uh...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --see the colors in the dark.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Would you put the lights back on so that the, the Members can be better
prepared to read it, yeah. And it is kinda dark. I admit that. But it's in color now.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So make it easier for everybody to understand.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: There you go.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. So everybody found it, right?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Okay, Carl, go ahead. I'm sorry to interrupt.
MR. FREEDMAN: Now this is in color, but it actually still suffers from a fundamental problem that
anyone in my position has in terms of explaining a decision like this. There's an awful lot of
information about a lot of different subjects and a lot of options. And one of the big challenges
for a planner is to make sense out of all of this. Maybe on one level, just from an analytical
standpoint, and of course, I'm very close to these issues. I did use this matrix extensively on my
own version, which was about 2 feet by 3 feet, out on a big planning table, when I was making
the recommendations and trying to frame the final plan. But one real challenge is presenting
information to decision-makers that involves a lot of different subjects. And so this was, this was
an attempt at that. But you still, you still have something that is, is fine print and has a lot of
different sections to it. So I'm not going to read through the various points here, but I do want
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to, I do want to point out something about this, and you can...and we're going to talk about it a
little bit in color. Because the colors that are used in this and basically to review, this basic
matrix has across the top the various planning objectives that were identified in the Water
Advisory Committees. And the objective would be to come up with a plan that comes up green
on all of these things. And the color coding is kinda like a stoplight. You know, green means go
and red means hey, we got a problem here in this particular issue, and yellow means it's kind of a
mixed message or something about caution. So each of these comments that's in here is very
cryptic. It's described more in the text, but there's a little plus (+), if the plus (+)...it means kind
of a positive thing. It means we're meeting that objective. Now minus (-) might mean here's
something, here's a cautionary thing. And if it's red on the chart, it means that box is something
that you have to think about seriously to deal with, with that strategy. So speaking in color now,
on the vertical axis up at the top, we've got the basic...here's the list of the basic candidate
strategies. And if you just look at the color scheme here, there's one that looks greener all the
way across and doesn't have any red in it, you know. So this one is the Extensive Conservation
and Recycling Strategy. Now one thing I would note is in the original draft, there were two
yellow boxes in here that had to do with viability and cost. And both of those have been
mitigated to some extent. The viability concern was addressed to a large extent by a study that
was done by the Department of Environmental Management which looked at viable projects and
actually came up with several that are cost effective. And what I mean by cost effective is that
no matter which strategy you pick of the big options, this ends up making sense. It ends up
being less expensive in the long run to go with the DEM Recycling Strategy. This is good news
for everybody because at least one part of the decision here looks like it's not between a rock and
a hard place. But the other thing to realize about that is that that is finite. That, you know, that is
cost effective but it doesn't solve the whole problem of how much water you need over a
20-year-period plan, right. So you got this kind of a...you got a strategy here which looks, to
me, like indicators are saying this is a good thing, it's viable, it gets good ratings on all these
different considerations, but it doesn't solve the whole problem. But it does buy us some time.
The analysis says with this, you, you're gonna get to maybe the 2017...18...19 range before you
really have to come up with a decision or you have to have the other ones implemented. You
may have to come up with a decision in advance of that to get the other ones implemented. But
this area here--see this viability column--there isn't a lot of green in that column.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Just a question.
MR. FREEDMAN: You know...
CHAIR VICTORINO: What, what...go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Fast question.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: You know, what you were talking about that, the conservation part?
That would just buy time to look at a more extensive project that addresses the 20-year Plan?
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MR. FREEDMAN: That's right. Both, you know, both the conservation...because conservation is
going to help reduce the rate at which demand grows on the system.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: And the R-1 transmission systems are going to displace existing potable uses of
water. Both of those things have the effect of buying you time before you have to make some of
these other hard, big decisions.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah.
MR. FREEDMAN: And the big decisions, you know, none of those are real comfortable, let's go, they
make total sense, easy decisions right now. Perhaps the most cost effective of those other ones
is, would be using water from Na Wai Eha Streams, you know, wastewater treatment plant. But
we, you know, we can't move forward with that until we have a long-term commitment or
assurance of access to raw water supply for that and some guarantee of a reasonable price for
that water. It's not certain how long that will take.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah. I'm going...the, the other part to point out about this matrix is that it's
chopped up into six sections that are in color. And did you get...did they...did the Council get a
new, the Committee get a new version of the, each of the individual six pages? Or they just got
one?
CHAIR VICTORINO: From what I can see, just that one.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah, okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Just that one.
MR. FREEDMAN: Okay. So in your draft, in the original draft, this matrix is put in six sections, a little
more legibly if you actually want to read the type without two pairs of glasses on. And I'm not
going to dwell on, on this anymore. When we talk about the, when we talk about the
recommendations, then a lot of these objectives are being addressed. Some of them are
discussed explicitly. But the big point here is that this process of looking at all the different
objectives and all the plans was an exercise that I went through analytically. We went through it
with the Department staff, and we went through it with the Water Advisory Committees in terms
of making sure that all the concerns we could identify got pasted up here somewhere and had a
place so that they could be, they could be considered in the plans.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Carl, excuse me for --
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MR. FREEDMAN: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --interrupting again. The Final Candidate Strategies...if you will look in your
binder, just before that section comes up, there is a colored matrix and colored charts that were
all black and white.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We have it.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So you all have that in front of you too, also, right?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Just so that everybody's...so, Carl, we did receive the entire report in
color. Okay. So I just wanted to make sure everybody had it and that we're on the same page.
Okay. Thank you, Carl. Sony again to interrupt.
MR. FREEDMAN: Okay. You know, the other thing that I wanted to quickly review are...I just wanted
to look at two charts. And I'll put these up on the, on the screen here. But this was just to
remind everyone about the punch lines or the results of the economic analysis we did. And this
chart here is comparing the costs of the various Final Candidate Strategies. And on this chart,
there are various types of costs listed, but the black line is the total. So the black line is the
bottom line really. And the, the second column from the left is the Northward Strategy, and this
is the one that all of them are compared to really. And you can see that the, the measure of the
total costs over a 50-year study period for operating the whole system are indicated there by the
height of the black bar. And then looking over to the right, the next column is the Haiku
Wellfield. This is the most economical of all the configurations of the Haiku Wellfield. It's very
possible this would cost more than this. But this is the most economical approach and you can
see it has substantially higher costs. The next column is the most expensive approach. This is a
Brackish Desalination Plant. This is actually maybe a little more expensive than it looks like,
because the cost you see there are for adding one 5 million gallon a day desal plant. That's
enough, not enough in itself to get us through the period. 'Cause basically if you put one
5 million gallon a day plant in there, this is what it does. And then you kind of revert to the, the
base strategy over here. If you were to put a whole series of them in to really solve the issues
over the whole planning period, the bar would be much higher. Here the least cost is a Waiale
Water Treatment Plant, and this was if you could have a commitment to water at 30 cents per
thousand gallons over the life, escalating but starting there, over the life of the facility. And on
the right is the revised DEM Phase I, Phase II Extensive Conservation Plan, which you see is not
as inexpensive as the others, but it's much less expensive than we were looking at in the, the
option I originally analyzed it with, going down with the, the transmission line to the resort area
down in Wailea. The other chart I want to show you is a similar chart, and it shows you two of
the same strategies you saw, the, the Northward is the same strategy and here's the Waiale Water
Treatment Plant that is there, here. But the other ones are looking at various combinations and
alternatives of Na Wai Eha Water Treatment. So this one here which was the least cost overall
which would be if we could go ahead with the Conservation Strategy and the DEM R-1
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Wastewater Distribution Strategies and then follow that with the Waiale Water Treatment Plant.
So if that were to work out in the long run, that's a very viable, a viable strategy. But once again,
that includes the assumptions that we have a long-term commitment of base flow from the Na
Wai Eha Streams, which is uncertain, and, and a reasonable price for the water. Now the other
versions of that strategy would include a 300 million gallon reservoir and a smaller water
treatment plant. This is one of the strategies that was looked at in case we don't have base flow
commitment. We could still use water from Na Wai Eha, but of course the costs of the reservoir
make that plan more expensive, and at the right would be a combination of a 300 million gallon
reservoir with the R-1 and extensive conservation. So that's stuff we went over at the previous
meeting. I just wanted to kinda remind us of where we were at the end. And then perhaps I
could stop for questions right now, but the next thing I would want to do would be to move on to
the area we haven't covered yet and start the last section of this regarding Uncertainty and
Contingency Planning.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chair . . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: Alright, Carl. I will open the floor up to questions. Mr. Pontanilla, I'll start with
you.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Carl, 300 million gallon reservoir, what kind acreage are
we looking at?
MR. FREEDMAN: Okay. I'm not going to be able to give you a number. I would guess we're talking
about 20 or 30 acres, something on that order of magnitude. There are two potential areas for
siting or strategies, I guess, with siting a reservoir. One would be to build it down low in the flat
of the valley here which is the most economical place to build a reservoir. It's the easiest and
actually the, the materials removed can be used for construction purpose. The other siting would
be to put it up on the hill, kind of on grade from where the water would be flowing from which is
gonna be a more expensive location, and that I've been having trouble actually platting it
anywhere. You know, a lot of the sites are now looking like they have some subdivisions or
other competing uses.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So the flat, flat area then, you're looking at probably below Waikapu,
somewhere in that area where you have sugar cane land presently...you know, like you say,
along this mountainside it's almost prohibitive cost as well as the land, no more land.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah. Three hundred million gallon reservoir is pretty big reservoir. I know there's
a big...there's a, there's a retention basin that has been dug down at the bottom for some of the
subdivisions --
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Waiale -MR. FREEDMAN: --there -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --yeah.
MR. FREEDMAN: --if you go down along the, the road there. My estimate of that is that's something
like 90 million gallons, you know, so...
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: That big hole in the ground is about 90 million?
MR. FREEDMAN: That's, that's a rough estimate that, that I made about what that is. I mean
somebody may know as a matter of fact, you know, exactly how big that is. But so we're talking
about a reservoir about three times that size. I don't think it would be deeper. It would be three
times as, as big, yeah. You know, that reservoir is not lined. What we're talking about would be
an improved -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Lined, yeah.
MR. FREEDMAN: --lined, concrete, and impermeable layer reservoir.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So if we're...okay, okay...can we have three...300 million gallons by
having a series of reservoirs?
MR. FREEDMAN: Yes, you could. In conjunction with the Water Treatment Plant Strategy though, the
advantages of distributing that aren't as big as they might be for agricultural uses where your
uses are also distributed. So, I know one of the recommendations from the Board of Water
Supply was rather than look at one big reservoir let's look at a number of small reservoirs, but I
have not been able to determine any economies of scale or economies of making it, making it
smaller. So the most economical approach, as far as I can tell, would be to put it in one place in
close proximity or site it strategically with the water treatment plant.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr...before I recognize Mr. Medeiros, I wanted to ask Mr. Freedman. This, this
particular area you refer, the retention basin that you're referring to, where is this located? Along
Waiale, I know that. Is this the one down by Waiko, by the Waiko...behind Spencer's
subdivision -MR. FREEDMAN: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --is that the area you're referring to? Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yes.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, okay. So I think...just so the people will be familiar with the area. If you
went down Waiale and just behind Waikapu Gardens, there is an area for which we, was put there
for a retention basin. But it could be a storage area. And then just to, just to go a little further
than this, we have now the Waiale Reservoir right behind the prison. And I think--and, Mr. Eng,
you can correct me if I'm wrong--Mr. Duey had said if we were to clean that up and, and
properly maintain it, we could have something like a half a million or more in just that area, not
talking about the other area beyond that which is, it's been dried out, it hasn't been used for a
number of years. Do you remember that, Mr. Eng? I mean Mr. Duey gave us some numbers and
something about something like a 1 billion gallon...right, remember the 1 billion gallon?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Billion.
CHAIR VICTORINO: But the area that's presently being used as a reservoir storage, I think was like
close to half a million, but I may be wrong. Mr. Eng, do you remember? And if you don't that's
okay. I'm not gonna put anybody's foot, feet to the fire -MR. ENG: I don't.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --on this one.
MR. ENG: I'm sorry. I do not.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You don't know. Okay. Okay. And maybe we can, I mean, one day, bring
Mr. Duey back in and we can get more specific. But remember he had brought to us a 1 billion
gallon -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Billion.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --right? And that was, that was what the Waiale Treatment Plant would be
basically drawn off of...would be the Na Wai Eha Streams, Spreckels, Waihee, and something
else ditch would go into that. And that was supposed to give us, if we were to complete that and
with improvements, a 1 billion gallon storage capacity that would be used by the Waiale
Treatment Plant. I think all of us kinda remember that. Okay. Mr. Pontanilla, you had a
question? I'm sorry.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Oh, no. I just was gonna comment on your comments.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. We...the Valley Pond, I guess it is, that's where we have some
storage -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --or HC&S some, some storage. But adjacent to that, there is an
overflow -CHAIR VICTORINO: Right.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --dry, dry bed, I guess. But the capacity of that, you know, hasn't been
determined.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So, and, and you're right. Mr. Duey talked about a 1 billion gallon
reservoir somewhere in Central Maui, but I think the 300 million gallons...and if we can
somehow have it in a series so that take advantage of what's there today, that kinda lessen the
cost. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well and again, I go back to what we have there at Waiale right now and the
capacity for the overflow and then the other area behind Waikapu Gardens. I mean if we were to
really focus and lining and all these other things -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --300 billion...I don't know what number, but I know we could get a large
number of, a lot of, a large number of surface water which the Waiale Treatment Plant--which
was planned and I'm...you know, I haven't heard much about it lately--you know, would make it
available for us and for water consumption in Central Maui. Mr. Medeiros, I'm sorry, I, I
apologize for skipping you. I apologize.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Yes. My question is because we're
discussing storage of water in order to increase the availability of water and we're talking about
reservoirs that are concrete which is very expensive at the size that we're talking about, first of
all, I'm not sure if you're aware of it or if there's any discussions with the Water
Department...because the idea of doing smaller reservoirs but in a series is intriguing. But I
wanna know what's the effect...and these reservoirs are covered or open reservoirs?
MR. FREEDMAN: These would be open reservoirs.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So what are the effects on evaporation when you have a real
large reservoir compared to a series of smaller reservoirs?
MR. FREEDMAN: Well, the...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: 'Cause the exposure --
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MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --seems to be more on a large reservoir.
MR. FREEDMAN: Right. Evaporation is a source of losses on any of the uncovered reservoirs.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: The, the difference is going to be in the depth. You know, the deeper your
reservoir -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --the more efficient it will be in terms of evaporation losses.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: The average depth of a large reservoir is more than the average depth of a smaller
one. You know, if the bottom of your reservoir is 50 feet and that's about a standard reservoir
design thing, the larger the reservoir then most of it's 50 feet. If you have smaller ones, you got
50 feet but then you have a -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: . . .(Inaudible). . .
MR. FREEDMAN: --substantial amount of shallower, you know, edges -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: --on, on the bank and fill. So evaporation is an issue, yes. It's a matter of surface
area versus volume.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: I don't think having smaller reservoirs is gonna help solve the evaporation issue.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: Having a larger one may be a little better, but, you know, the caveat to that is that if
you have a large reservoir, you may want to have it in sections so that you can empty one section
and maintain some, some depth in the other sections. Now you can do that with multiple
reservoirs, you can do that with the larger one. But that's another strategy to, to reduce
evaporation is to have segments of, of the reservoir. So -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
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MR. FREEDMAN: --yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And this...my second question is what is the comparison of a
concrete reservoir in comparison to a dug-out earth reservoir that's lined?
MR. FREEDMAN: Right. The...I actually do have a breakdown of the costs of the digging of the
reservoir -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --and the costs of the concrete and membrane liner.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right, right.
MR. FREEDMAN: I don't have those with me.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. Did, do you, do you recall if a completely concrete reservoir
above ground is more expensive than digging a recessed reservoir lined?
MR. FREEDMAN: Well, I think, just to be clear about your comparison, we're basically talking about
the same hole in the ground -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: --just whether it has a lining.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right, right.
MR. FREEDMAN: And it's certainly cheaper just to have a dirt lining there.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: The costs of the reservoir are two major components: one is all the excavation that
has to happen to get rid of the material to make a hole in the ground.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: That's a big cost.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: It's a lot of material to remove. And the second is the, the lining and membrane.
Now what I did, I did do an analysis of whether or not lining a reservoir is cost effective.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: And it absolutely is, because the whole purpose of the reservoir is to store water.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: And the losses from evaporation are one thing, but we...the losses you get through
an unlined reservoir are entirely another. Now in some cases, those losses are not totally losses.
The existing Waiale Reservoir, we were talking about for example, that's about 30 million
gallons, something in that range. The losses from that reservoir feed the aquifer that the Maui
Lani Wells come from, you know. So, oh, and another suggestion that was, that was made by a
hydrologist would be merely to bank water underground in the Central Valley area. Putting
recharge and growing cane on the side of the hill is kind of another reservoir concept. If you
think about it, you're putting water up on the hill. What the losses are, they come down into the
aquifer that's there.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Hm.
MR. FREEDMAN: But aside from all those exceptions -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --if your objective is to store water for treatment, lining the reservoir is a cost
effective measure because of the value, the intrinsic value of the water and how much you'll
actually have when you need it, that doesn't, you know, seep into the ground.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And my final question, because yeah, I think we're looking
at how do we store water, but as a cost effective way. The other part is how durable and what is
the life of the lining?
MR. FREEDMAN: The...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: How often would we have to reline it?
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah. What we looked at would be a high-density, polyethylene layer that is, that
has the concrete on top of it. Right?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh.
MR. FREEDMAN: That type of lining has a long life, something on the order of 50 years, as I
understand it. I don't...I would have to consult some engineers and people to find out what the
latest technology is for that.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: But that would be the recommendation rather than putting the lining on top of the
concrete or the lining without concrete.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: For exactly the point that you have is that the lining has a life -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: --and the maintenance becomes more difficult.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: What you want to be able to do with the reservoir basically is when you have the,
you drain one section down, you wanna be able to get in there. You wanna be able to -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Clean.
MR. FREEDMAN: --muck it out, get in there. You wanna be able to take heavy equipment in it
basically, you know, to get in there and clean it out.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: So based on the recommendations that I got from the existing Water Supply staff
and the literature and my own economic analysis, basically I think concrete lining with a
membrane is probably your best option for, you know, raw water storage for, for treatment.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: Now for ag, agricultural purposes, you know, the equation may end up being a little
different.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: You know, if, if you have access to a lot of water in a ditch, your average time of
storing it is just a matter of days or maybe a few weeks, you know, to, to get before you put it on
the field. It may not be economical. But for a part of a potable municipal water system,
definitely.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for that information, and, and just...you don't
have to answer this but there are many areas, I know, in East Maui where there are lakes in the
mountains and I, I think that should be explored. Because sources for Hana way back in the
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plantation days came from lakes in the mountains which still exist in the Hana area. And they're
very large lakes and so I don't know if there was any consideration or research into those water
sources. But, you know, that, that may be a consideration later on for you to think about and for
the Department. Okay. Thank you.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yes. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you for that information and we will also incorporate that and if there are
such lakes like you were just mentioning, Mr. Medeiros, something like that would be very
plausible for also pushing that water and getting that water to our taro farmers in East Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Exactly.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I mean if it's there -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --and we're not using it, then we should be getting it to where it needs to be
used. So thank you for that information, maybe something this Committee can -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --make a PDF [sic] and look into.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. Well, the Water Department has two wells in Hana that
supplies all of Hana.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Above those wells high in the mountains is one lake, and that's
where the water probably is coming for, from for that aquifer.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. It's coming down and, and that used to be used by the
plantations in the Hana area before. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Something to look into. Thank you, Mr. Medeiros. Mr. Molina, you had
something you wanted -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --to ask? Okay. I'm sorry I thought you...
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No, no . . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: I'm trying to watch the hands on this side and watch you. I understand the
dynamics -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: . . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: --you know.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No. Actually what we were discussing was I was telling him about this
lining of the reservoir. You know, I sit on the Kula Ag Park Committee.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And that's something we're trying to do with the Ag Park reservoir. It's,
the lining needs to be changed.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And the big concern when you do that is what do you do while the pond
is being repaired?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: 'Cause, you know, you need the water from the reservoir, so what do
you do particularly in an isolated place like that to take -CHAIR VICTORINO: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --care of people while it's being done. And I don't know if that was
even brought up.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, I think . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You need that redundancy -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --because it takes awhile.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, I think you, you mentioned but not only a series of reservoirs, but if we
made a large one segmented -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --so that you can shut certain segments down--right, Mr. Freedman?--and that
can be cleaned and the water still be there for use purposes. Am I correct?
MR. FREEDMAN: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, and what I hear from Mr. Freedman, which I think is really good, is
the idea of the quality of the liner. We have to be really careful that we do a good job so that we
don't have to be replacing it very soon. It may cost more, but in the long run it'll make more
sense. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, thank you. Any other questions for Mr. Freedman before we move on?
Okay. Why don't we really take a break at this point. It's 10:30. I'll give you till 10:40...oh no,
it's 10:35. I'll give you till 10:45. I know, Ms. Baisa, you must leave and that's fine -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --you're, you're excused. I understand.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: We all have this challenge of times being changed, special meetings, and -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: . . .(Chuckles). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: --working late and getting paid...oh, never mind.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: . . .(Chuckles). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: That's enough. What a bunch...I've gone beyond. Meeting in recess.
. . .(gavel). . .

RECESS: 10:35 a.m.
RECONVENE: 10:53 a.m.
CHAIR VICTORINO: . . .(gavel). . . The Water Resources Committee, October 12, 2010 meeting is
now reconvened. What we're gonna done is finish up this section if it is alright with everybody.
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And we will then put off the recommendations `til our next meeting. And that way when we go
into recommendations, you don't kinda do it helter-skelter. And right now, Member Baisa had to
leave for an urgent appointment and Member Kaho`ohalahala is missing also. So when I get into
the recommendations, I would really prefer, if possible, everybody be here. Because then I need
your manao, I need your, your think tanks, and we need to work on that, because that's gonna be
the crux of it, the recommendation. So if, if there's no objections, I'm gonna let Mr. Freedman
complete this section. If there's any questions for him or the Department, now is the time to ask
and that way we can get the answers for you. And after that, we'll adjourn the meeting and we'll
reconvene with recommendations. Is that alright with the Committee?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No objections. Thank you. Well, I like when nobody objects. Okay,
Mr. Freedman, back to you.
MR. FREEDMAN: Alright. This last section is the remaining part of the whole plan before we get to
the recommendations, and it's in...this is the last part of this, the chapter comparison of Final
Candidate Strategies. So in the original draft, this is Page 90, and if you have the updated
version we're going through here that was distributed at the September 28 th meeting, it's Page
101. This section addresses the fact that a lot of the assumptions and a lot of the projections that
we're looking at here are uncertain. They're just unknowable. And so it's necessary to make a
careful assessment of this and to plan for contingencies. I'm not going to read this section, not
go through it in detail. I'm just going to give you an idea of, of what it is. It's not too
complicated. The, the first thing is that there is uncertainty regarding the viability of the
strategies, and we've been talking about this pretty much throughout. But the two principal large
strategies we've been looking at are the Na Wai Eha Surface Water Treatment Strategy, and these
are possibly the most economical options, but of course they depend on resolution of water
availability and price. And these are not known and we don't know the date that these things will
be known. This second regarding the Northward Basal Groundwater Strategy is that we don't
really know what the yields are going to be up in that area. We did...in the earlier drafts, we
made assumptions about how productive those wells would be based on a USGS study. We
downgraded our expectations. But nevertheless, for this strategy and it's also true of the
Eastward Groundwater Strategy, prior to spending a lot of money on transmission to get out
there, it would make sense to actually drill some wells, make sure you have a viable resource
because the bulk of the money is in the transmission. One...this section, the next section is the
timing of the need for the next discretionary resource. And basically this just addresses how
conservative are the assumptions that are made in terms of determining when we need the next,
the next resource. And of course in making decisions, you need to know how much time you
have to make a decision. If you got some wiggle room, maybe you can check things out, maybe
you can wait for some economical opportunities to open up. And if you don't have wiggle room,
sometimes you have to bite the bullet and just go ahead and go forward. The good news here is
that there were a number of margins put into the assumptions and the dates in the strategy. And
this section discusses those and I'll go through a little list of some, some of those. The other part
of the good news with this section is that when this section was originally written, it was really
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figuring out, you know, these wastewater treatment things, that's an expensive thing to build a
pipeline down to Wailea. But now we have some more economical options. Maybe we don't
need to dwell here so much. But this was really addressing the question of, you know, how soon
do we need to bite the bullet or do we get to wait for perhaps Na Wai Eha opportunities to open
up? The analyses had to make very specific assumptions about a lot of things. And there were
four principal conservatisms, I guess you might say. One is the capacity expansion criteria, and
what that means is the rules that I used to figure out when we need each resource, right. These
are not as rigorous as the State standards. But they're actually somewhat conservative for the
specific characteristics of the Central system. Basically this has to do with how much
redundancy do you need on a daily basis? Upcountry we have more of an issue of long term,
maybe a whole seasonal basis. But for this system, it's...we have enough water storage to cover
up for one- or two-day well pump contingencies. And so in my view, the standards that I used in
the study are somewhat conservative. The second is that I assumed 16 million gallons a day
would be withdrawn from Iao Valley sources. We are at that...the sustainable yield is 20 million
gallons a day and the Department of Water Supply has 18.45 million gallons a day in terms of, of
permits. Another is that they assume that we're going to take 4 million gallons a day and no
more from the Waihee Aquifer. Recently... and actually I, I don't have very recent numbers, but
we have been withdrawing substantially more than that without endangering the Aquifer and
with monitoring the chlorides, up to, I think, 5.7 at the time of the writing of this section. And of
course that's not something you can do for 20 years, but it may be do, something you can do for
several years. These are newer wells and with careful monitoring of that resource, when push
comes to shove, that's an option. The Iao Tunnel is assumed 1.4 million gallons a day. Since
that was written, our permitted amount from the Commission is, rounds to 1.4. It's slightly less
than that. But that resource is capable of sustained production of 2 million gallons a day which
means that on any particular day, you can pull more out of that. If you had a week you needed
some extra water, it's there. By license, our annual 12-month moving average has to stay under
1.4, but there's wiggle room there as far as the capacity and redundancy on the system. And then
lastly, the analyses are based on the--excuse me for a second--these analyses, these analyses are
based on the socio-economic demographic projections that we're using in the community plans
and the general planning process. And actual consumption is lagging behind that, somewhat
about a million gallons a day in part because of economic recession and of course that could pick
up rather quickly, but also in part because of response to the increased prices that we have and
the inverted block rates that we have. We had an 18 percent water rate increase, followed by a
12 percent. And then of course you pay your sewer bills on top of it, the bill that people look at,
you know. There's a little sticker shock going on. And that may be a long-term effect. Now
basically what the text says, it kinda adds these things up and comes up with about 4 million
gallons a day of wiggle room plus the 1 million gallon a day less production requirements. And
the text basically saying it would not be prudent to count on all of those things but perhaps some
of them in terms of if push comes to shove do you need to get something on when this study says
you get it on. Really what this study, and the dates and the study are saying, you know, for
planning purposes, this is the objective, this is what we wanna do. But you all know and I think
Chair Mateo addressed this at one point...we all know that things don't go as planned. There
might be delays in getting the DEM resources on. There may be delays. And it's undoubted that
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we'll have delays. So you need some of this cushion there. But this section basically discusses
that issue.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Question.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yes?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead, Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. The West Maui area, you know, all, all of those aquifers
that we tap off from, what is the difference...or is there a high-level aquifer in the West Mau
Mountain, Mountains, and how does that high-level aquifer interface with the withdrawals that
we take out at, at this present time?
MR. FREEDMAN: Yes. This is a subject of some study and of some debate. And you might hear
slightly different answers from different hydrologists. But I think what they would all agree
about is that there is dike compounded water way up in the mountains -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --these big volcanic dikes that are impermeable. There is also some perched water.
I think the Kepaniwai Well that the Water Department pumps out of, you know, that, the head
level on that, not the, you know, the, the level of the water there is well above sea level, so that
water is perched. And that's a high-level aquifer -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Aquifer.
MR. FREEDMAN: --in that sense. There are some production wells up the Waihee River, up at about
the 16 to 18 hundred foot level that are...it's...I don't know whether that's dike impounded
water or perched water that's coming out there. But yes, there is, there are various places that
water is impounded or perched in, in that system. Different hydrologists have made different
estimates of where that water goes. Some of it spills out whether either literally or oozes out the
side of the hill and it becomes part of the stream flow.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: Some of it percolates down and becomes part of the, this, the recharge of the
underlying basal lens. So some issues with that...I mean in, historically some of the production
tunnels and development of those sources that have been done have proven out over time. Some
of them basically just drain out that dike compartment or the perched level and then they're
kinda gone, right. The Iao Tunnel that we have is an example of a production tunnel that goes
back into that resource that's high level and has a, has a long-term maintained output. So the
short answer is yes, there is perched water there. What happens to it is that either somebody
takes it like from a production tunnel -- 44 -
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --it ends up in the stream and then...or it ends up in the basal lens or maybe into the
stream and then the basal lens, you know, but...
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So do we track the usage of those perched water or high-level aquifers
in regards to...because at that...they're at that level. I'm just assuming that, you know, the only
time they get recharged is during rainy season.
MR. FREEDMAN: The, we keep track of...certainly the Water Department meters what's taken out of
the Iao Tunnel and Kepaniwai Well. Those are the two source, perched level sources we have.
There are gauges on the streams.. There are...but I don't know that there are any other gauges on
what the...you know, there are a number of tunnels out there that just sit there and drain out into
the streams. And I know that some of the hydrologists don't even know how to guess what's
actually coming out of those tunnels up Waihee. They, in conjunction with the recent head and
shoulders model that USGS has done, they've actually gone up and looked and reassessed some
of those. But they're not gauged or metered in any way with the exception that I know of, of
what the Water Department takes out for its own purposes 'cause we pay...well, Kepaniwai
we're pumping and that's metered.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah.
MR. FREEDMAN: And then what we take and, and treat out of the Iao Tunnel, we have to pay for. So
that's carefully metered.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. Thank you. One last question.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead, go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Do we know if we do have high-level aquifers East Maui Watershed?
MR. FREEDMAN: In the East Maui Shed...now I've asked precisely that question to several
hydrologists. In East Maui, it's a little harder to know, because the volcano is not eroded down
to the, to the core where these dike compartments are likely to be, alright. In some, in some
cases the, the ditch system, for example, will go through a tunnel, and there will be, the water
will be dripping from the top of the tunnel, you know, in, into the ditch, and that is kinda, it's
kind of an example of a perched source or a production tunnel. Those are not really production
tunnels. In some cases, there are production tunnels that go up. There is a resource there. There
is perched water there. And I think the consensus is, is deep in the mountain, there's
compartmentalization. But there's so much alluvium...you know, we're not down to that area
yet. In the low-end areas, in Honopou, there are places where there are springs, and out further
there are various places where there are springs. Those are examples of places where water is
tabling or perching or actually coming out to the surface. But as far as my investigation in terms
- 45 -

WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

October 12, 2010

of are there developable sources where we could go out and look for perched water, I haven't
gotten any optimism at all from any of the hydrologists. Because perched water is very valuable,
because...especially if it's groundwater. If it's groundwater and it's perched water, you don't
have to treat it -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, right.
MR. FREEDMAN: --and then once you have it, you just have to flow it downhill, right. So the most
economical sources we have are the Iao Tunnel, except for what we pay for it, right, and, but,
and the Kepaniwai Well, because we don't have to pump it for the full volume up to, up to its
head level.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chairman, for -MR. FREEDMAN: Hope that was alright, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --allowing me.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No problem. Go ahead, Mr. Freedman.
MR. FREEDMAN: Okay. The other uncertainties are energy prices and this, of course, we dealt with in
the, in the study by actually looking at a whole range of energy prices for the different scenarios.
So the ones I presented to you have both a 75 and a $125 per barrel starting price with different
escalation ranges through the, the planning period. One of the ways to mitigate that
would...from a Department revenue standpoint, because this is something that doesn't just affect
the selection of water...long-term water plans, but it affects the revenues of the Water
Department compared to their expenses. Actually it, it affects the expenses, you know. When
the oil prices go up, the electricity prices go up, the water bills go up. So one option would be to
have rate designs that adjust according to energy prices as we go through. There's uncertainty
regarding project construction costs. When I originally did the plans, we were in a period when
contractors were very busy. We were getting highball bids that were going out. It was very
frustrating for the Engineering Division, for the Water Department trying to get reasonable costs,
cost estimates. Now of course things are a lot different and things, you know, are more
economical. What's reflected in the plan are something between the two and maybe on the high
side. It wasn't as high as our, our engineers were saying. They were basically telling me, we'd
go out and prices would be double what the recent history was. So I was careful about the
prices, but I think that the actual capital costs are lower than they are now. But the last section is
a warning about that. And that's basically to realize that there, there are...capital costs have to
be weighed against uncertainty and future water demand, too. If...and this is especially true of
the Eastward base water, Groundwater Strategy. There's a strategy that has a big capital price
tag. There's no way to do it in a small way. You can't do it incrementally well by well as you
build it out. You have to make this huge pipeline out there, pay the big bill out front, and that's a
different type of risk than we're seeing now. Now our risk with costs is variability and prices.
You go out there, you have an additional kind of a risk, and that is you got this big capital
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expenditure and you're banking on the new water demand to pay the bills for it. But are we
gonna have that growth, you know? Are we gonna have the growth that's projected so that all
that water will be used? Because if we don't have that growth in the water demand, then those
capital expenditures raise bills because they have to be absorbed by the existing water rate
payers. So this is just a warning about the risks that are associated with large capital
expenditures when they are uncertainties about the future of water demand.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Yeah, Mr. Freedman...yeah, okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead, Mr. Mateo, first and then Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Yeah. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Freedman, but your last
statement would be indicative only if you assume that capacity to...that we have capacity today
to take care of all our needs.
MR. FREEDMAN: That's right. You, you are gonna need to do something, right.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Yeah and, and...
MR. FREEDMAN: But, but the something that you do, some of them are much more capital intensive
than others.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: And some of them can be done in increments and some of them have to be done
lock, stock, and barrel, right. So this is just discussing when you weigh the differences, the price
tag may be the same in these, in these long-term plans. But the Northward Basal Strategy, for
example, that price tag is broken up in chunks. You can defer segments if demand doesn't
develop. Then you can wait awhile; whereas, you compare that to the Eastward Strategy where
you gotta make the decision, you go for the whole thing all at once. Although the price tag is the
same, you, the, the risk is different -COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Yeah.
MR. FREEDMAN: --because of the uncertainty in the demand.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: But the longer we, we hold off or the longer we delay, the, the more in
jeopardy the strategy becomes because the strategy is based on the assumption that all of these
particulars are already in place and will occur without delay. And this is part of our discussion
that we had, we had earlier. But I did want to ask you, in one of the areas that you just, you just,
we just covered which is the uncertainty regarding energy prices. Because we're talking long
range, you know, and because a lot of this is really based on the 75 to $125 per barrel for, for, for
oil, long range, looking at alternative energies, does that in, in any part have any impact on the
strategies itself? Because apparently that's the direction we're going to be going towards. Is it,
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is it unreliable at this point to take a look at the utilization of alternative energies? Because the
strategies really does not recognize the use of such. But yet the directive or the thrust of all
governments is to look at alternative energy sources. So can you comment?
MR. FREEDMAN: Yes. I, you know, I'm, I do work in the field of energy and long-range energy
planning. And there are different opportunities that are offered with the renewable strategies.
One, of course, is that the electrical company will be developing more renewables, according to
its renewable portfolio standards. And the way that the Water Department would know the
difference is going to be in the water rates. So what we are gonna get out of that from the
resources that the electrical company develops, if they proceed with more renewable
development as planned, is we will have more stable water rates because they will be less subject
to oil price volatility, for example. But don't bank on substantially cheaper in the near term. In
the long term because they'll be stabilized, they may not grow as much as oil prices do over the
long term. And of course we don't know. The big payoff there is in the long term. And once
again, there are uncertainties with that. But the fact that the electric company is investing in
renewables is not going to be reducing your energy bill substantially soon or the energy bill of
the Water Department. The other opportunity that's provided by renewables is the opportunity
that, that the Water Department might be able to develop some of its own resources. And in that
case, you, you might be able to reduce the bills more substantially, because in certain
applications where you don't need the reliability that the Water Department is, that the electric
company is providing. Like for pumping water uphill, we can use something like wind power as
available to defer other electric expenses without selling the power to the power company and
buying it back again at a higher price, alright. So that's a different opportunity and we do look at
that more in the Upcountry context where we have some wind resource. And I have done some
analysis of what the difference options are for how the Water Department could build, finance,
operate, you know, wind resources, for example, at, for Kamole Water Treatment Plant. And
once again, the, the subject of the renewable development is somewhat like this discussion we're
having of shifting risk. The risk right now with the energy prices is volatility and kind of an
uncertain knowledge we have that the future is gonna bring more and high, more higher bills,
right. But what you trade for that again is capitalization. The renewables are all capital upfront.
The conservation programs are capital upfront. And as long as you have access to economical
capital, those are probably good bets. But it's a, it's a shifting of risk to...what happens when you
make anytime you're putting large amounts of capital out, you are taking a risk and you're
paying for the risk, right. So, so there's...I just mentioned that balance again, since, since we're
on the subject. So I guess the short answer is I've looked at some renewables specifically in the
Upcountry in terms of what the Water Department could do to actually generate. We looked at
them earlier with Central in terms of taking some of the high-level sources and dropping them
down. And there's a specific recommendation that if the, the Water Department is gonna buy
into or finance or take over the Waiale Water Treatment Plant that we, as, in the part of those
negotiations, let's make sure that the water that's being dropped down into the plant and then we
have to pump it back up again, right, to system pressure, maybe we can make some, generate
some energy or directly use that pressure for that water that's coming down the hill. So I've
looked at energy generation options and use options in those contexts. But in terms of general,
you know, renewables coming online for the State, it, in general by the electric companies,
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they're really just embodied in this range of energy prices. I mean that's how we're gonna see it
is the stability of the energy prices and where they're gonna end up. And renewables are not.
They're substantially uncertain.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You're welcome. Mr. Pontanilla? And then followed by Mr. Molina.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: . . .(Chuckles). . . Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Pontanilla, if you don't mind. Let Mr. Molina have a chance, 'cause I've
given you a couple options -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Sure.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --and he's waited such a long time. If that's okay with you, Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And okay. Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Oh, thank you, Chair. Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. I'll be real brief,
and Mr. Freedman, you can just give me the short version of the answer, okay?
MR. FREEDMAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I'm glad we're on this topic because there's so much uncertainty with
the fuel prices. And thank you for bringing up the fact that you're exploring the use of
renewables for the Water Department, because I know I brought that subject up and I know it
was explained to us that there were some challenges with using wind. But, you know, this
Administration as a whole has talked a lot about, you know, renewable energies and it's great and
there's been wonderful conferences. But now is the time we need to, I guess, walk the walk
instead of just talk the talk, so I'm hoping that whether this...it'd be this Administration or
another one, that we really get down and serious about this topic. You know, you mentioned
with the uncertainty and how this is gonna affect strategies and so forth. You know, the Council
every year...and maybe Mr. Pontanilla and Mr. Mateo and you, Mr. Victorino, can refresh my
memories, but we've had requests for water rate increases almost every year. And as Mr. Eng
has, has put it, you know, just to keep the lights on, because the Water Department uses the most
electricity. So at the same time we're pushing conservation, but that does affect revenue that the
Department needs. So it's sort of a double-edged sword. Yeah, we want to, we want people to
conserve, but then that will impact the flow of revenue to the Department. So how does this, in,
you know, in your view, how do we balance this out where we can plan for our, our future water
needs while at the same time getting the necessary revenue?
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MR. FREEDMAN: Well, the...in planning, the numbers that I'm putting up on the charts and you're
looking at here, these are kind of the long view. And these are estimates of the total costs to
operate the system, finance the system over the long range. And, of course, we look at the $75 a
barrel version and the $125 a barrel version. As a separate matter, I guess there's an implicit
assumption in all of these that we're going to collect the necessary revenues for those plans. So
in general, a plan that is less expensive is gonna require fewer rate increases over the life of the
plan. One that's more expensive, you can expect there's gonna have to be some higher rate
increases. You've touched on a very interesting point and that is the relationship between the
comparison of conservation and other sources in that conservation is unique in that it reduces the
volume of water and therefore the revenues. And this is considered in the rate impact. There's a,
there's some tables in addition to those charts, and they show rate impact numbers,
levelized [sic] rate impact numbers that incorporate that effect. If you assume that there's
substantial growth on the system and that the primary expense of the system is for new sources,
then although the conservation reduces the consumption and has that effect, it still ends up with
lower rates than if you don't do the conservation and then you need to develop the more
expensive, more of the more expensive resources, alright. So there's a tradeoff between paying
for, having to raise rates to cover reduced revenues because of conservation, and, and that would
also apply to R-1 water displacement because instead of paying the water rate for the full
potable, the new customer is going to be paying the Department of Environmental Management
a lower water rate for the R-1 water, alright. So you have rate, you have revenue erosion, is what
it's called in both of those cases. But that's balanced against the fact that new source for this
system and most of the systems of the Department is very expensive. Compared to the existing
supplies that we have, the development of new sources is very expensive. So the effect you're
talking about and the balance of those are considered and they're quantified in the analyses, and
I, if you want, I can kinda show you the specific numbers. But basically the result here is that
the cost, you know, the cost of the new sources overrides the revenue erosion effect. If you're
interested in keeping your rates low, in other words, you need to worry more about how much we
have to spend on new sources than you do with the fact that the conservation programs are gonna
push your rates up. Maybe that's the short answer.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. That, that certainly helps. I know people ask us for new
sources, but they have to realize there's a major cost that comes with it. And it's not one of the
most pleasant tasks we have when we have to consider water rate increases. We'd prefer, as a
Council, to keep it stable or just minimal increases. But that's, that's the fiscal realities of it. So
anyway, thank, thank you for your input, Mr. Freedman.
MR. FREEDMAN: I got to your short answer at the end, but you had to listen if long. . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: . . .(Chuckles). . . No. Very helpful. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, and, and, and just to add a real quick couple of notes on that. Remember
because Upcountry almost 85 percent of the Upcountry water system is surface water.
Treatment, disinfection, and all these other issues add to the cost along with energy. So you
know, there is so many other dynamics with that. And if we go to a reliable such, source such as
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ground sources as we have here in Central Maui, the challenge with the Upcountry area is we can
find ground sources, but how contaminated or lack of contamination that may exist in these
ground sources? So that's the other side. And pumping water--and Mr. Freedman, you can
address this in a simple yes or no--pumping water generally is more expensive to treat than
surface water being treated and being piped through our system. Generally speaking,
groundwater to pump it and treat it is more expensive than surface water. Is that not correct, in
general?
MR. FREEDMAN: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. In general, I mean there's -MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --there's always . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. FREEDMAN: Depends on how, how far uphill you have -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, yeah.
MR. FREEDMAN: --to pump it.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uphill and even, even across. You know, it doesn't always have to be uphill;
sometimes, just transporting from point A to point B since such as the...let's, let's use Pookela
Well real quickly. To transfer water, to pump water from Pookela out to Kula or out to Pukalani
or even to Makawao or Haiku would get very expensive versus the surface water systems we
have. But these are the things we've gotta look in. But I agree with you, Mr. Molina, when we
can look at conservation, when we can look at renewable energy sources, why not? But they've
got to be reliable and that's the key. I think that's always been the Department's take. You don't
want an unreliable source stopping, pumping your water and when you open that tap, no water
comes out. You're not gonna be a happy camper at that point. So anyhow, Mr. Molina, thank
you. Mr. Pontanilla, your, your, your chance. I'm sorry.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Oh, thank you. Carl, thank you for providing us that information
regarding -CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Molina...Mr. Pontanilla, can I interrupt you real quickly? Your questions
will be the last one because we're going to be losing quorum, I think, right around three minutes.
So, go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Quick one. You know, interesting about, you know, you know,
you looking at alternative energy as a possibility to reduce our electrical rates. I'm assuming that
you also look at hydroelectric, because, you know, we have water coming in to our treatment
plant and the like. Have you done a study in regards to hydro versus wind power?
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MR. FREEDMAN: Well, the major analysis I did...I did two analyses for Central. One was looking at
using those tunnels I spoke of up the Waihee River, up 1,600 feet, what would happen if we'd put
that in a pipe and run the pipe downhill, generate electricity down the hill, and then use that as a
water source, and then use the electricity for the pumps out in that area to pump it uphill? Now I
don't how many people would scream how...how loud about the environmental impacts of doing
something like that. But I, I did do the analysis and that was a very cost-effective approach but
perhaps not something we can count on without a lot of careful thought.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah.
MR. FREEDMAN: And the other was the economics of dropping water from the Waihee Ditch system
down through Hopoi Chute down to the Waiale Water Treatment Plant. Those are both hydro
analyses. Anyplace that the Water Department is dropping water through a pipe, something on
the order of 100 to 300 feet, there is an opportunity for some inline hydro generation.
Those...without some financial credits or assistance, those are, it's still pretty expensive to do
that. But in the, over the planning period, that may become a more economical source of water.
In terms of developing hydro resources for new diversions from streams, that is something that I
don't know is gonna be feasible from an environmental standpoint.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. You know, you mentioned credit, yeah.
MR. FREEDMAN: Credits.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: There's lot of private developers, especially in the wind generation area,
that receive Federal credits. Would you know, the Department know if the County is, you know,
entity that can receive these Federal credits to help us provide, you know, or, or construct
renewables?
MR. FREEDMAN: Well, the County cannot directly get the benefit of the tax credit. The County
cannot take the tax credit. It's either the Federal or the State. But the County can still benefit by
cooperating with a developer, a private developer who would be eligible for the tax credits, some
advance depreciation allowances, and then sell the energy to the, to the Water Department. So
for the County, this is an area where there could be some private, you know, public-private -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Partnerships.
MR. FREEDMAN: --partnerships. Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. One last question. East Maui Watershed, you know, there's a
ditch system that comes from East Maui to, I guess, to our Kamole Weir Treatment Plant. Is that
a ditch system that is continuous or do we go, you know, at a certain point into pipes?
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MR. FREEDMAN: That is a ditch system that is primarily lined. It's a primarily lined ditch. And it
goes through some tunnels. It goes through some siphons, you know, to get past some gulches.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: And those are pipes. But it's not a pipeline, per se, for any major section except for
the siphons.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. Because earlier, you know, you mentioned about transmission
pipes and, and the like so I thought I'd just ask that question.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla, and thank you, Members. I think today
was a very enlightening day. Our next meeting, hopefully we'll be taking up the
recommendations, so if you have an opportunity to peruse your, your--and I'm using your word
Mr. -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: My word. . . .(chuckles). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: --Molina, I can steal words, too--your binders so that you have a better idea.
And if you have any other questions or any other ideas you'd like to forward to us, please do so.
And hopefully by our October 26...yes, Mr. Freedman, you have something real quickly to
cover?
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah. I just wanted to say that because it was a long time ago, the, the, for looking
ahead to what we're covering next meeting, at the August 17 th meeting is the most, is the updated
version of the recommended Central District Plan. So it was awhile ago. But it's actually in
color in your binders and that's the version we'd, we'd be looking at.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you very much, Mr. Freedman. So this meeting of the Water
Resources Committee for October 12' 2010...oh, excuse me. Before I do that, we need to defer
this matter if there is no objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS

(excused: GCB, SPK, BKM).
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ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. This meeting of the Water Resources Committee for October...you
have something real quickly . . .(inaudible). . .
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. You know, all the charts that you show us, in fact the ones that
we have in this binder, could copies be made, you know, to enlarge the thing so we can easily
read?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, I will try to ask the Staff to do that. No worry, Carl.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I'll, I'll, I'll ask our Staff to try to endeavor in that. In fact, I think if I can get to
Mr. Mateo's staff, there's a guy called Arthur Suyama, he's an expert in making things bigger, I
mean copies. Anyhow, the meeting of the . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCIL MEMBERS: ... (laughter).. .
CHAIR VICTORINO: ...Water Resources Committee, October 12, 2010 meeting is now adjourned.
. (gavel)..
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